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The Winnebago County Sheriff’s Department is issuing a telephone scam warning to 
the public.  The Sheriff’s Department has taken several reports from citizens 
complaining of a telephone scam targeting sex offenders.   
 
Sex offenders are receiving telephone calls from persons claiming to be with a Federal 
Government Task Force in Winnebago County.  A person claiming to be a Detective is 
claiming the offender’s DNA is not on file and to avoid a warrant being issued for their 
arrest, a fee must be paid by credit card.  Do not provide anyone with your personal 
information nor credit card information.   
 
The Winnebago County Sheriff’s Department nor any other Federal or local agency is 
making any calls demanding money, nor making any such solicitations. 
 

 

 
 

. SHERIFF 

:::: CHIEF DEPUTY 

:::: DEPUTY CHIEF OF DETECTIVE BUREAU 

:::: DEPUTY CHIEF OF PATROL BUREAU 

:::: DEPUTY CHIEF OF ADMINISTRATIVE BUREAU 

:::: DEPUTY CHIEF OF SUPPORT SERVICES 

:::: SUPERINTENDENT OF CORRECTIONS 

:::: ACCREDITATION MANAGER 

:::: MACHESNEY PARK SECTION SUPERVISOR 

:::: FOREST PRESERVE SECTION SUPERVISOR 

:::: ESDA SECTION DIRECTOR 

:::: PATROL ROLL CALL BOOK 

:::: PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICER 

:::: 1ST FLOOR BULLETIN BOARD 

:::: WEB SITE COORDINATOR 

 
S/A-32C  REVISED 07/01/12 

  
 

 

  SHERIFF GARY CARUANA                             

SUPERVISOR AUTHORIZING RELEASE 

 

    

 

 


